The general lab policy:

1. Lab Finals should only be done during Lab period. Please do not allow any other arrangement (no exceptions). 

2. In your first meeting with the students, please inform them that a student who failed the course (F or DN grades) need not repeat the lab provided his score in the lab was > or = 120/200.  In order to carry his lab score, the student has to fill a form in the secretary's office within two weeks from the start of lecture classes. 

3. Please post your office hours. 

4. At the end of the semester when you report your lab grades to the assistant coordinator, you should not only report the final scores with an average of 140/200 (as per policy), but ALSO your RAW final scores (also out of 200). 

The policy is to set the average of each section at 140/200, with a standard deviation of greater than or equal to 10.0.  However, grading of reports and the final lab exam scores should result in a raw average of about 140, so that any adjustment of the grades to give the average of exactly 140 is not drastic (a RAW average of more than 160 is UNACCEPTABLE). 
5. Lab instructors should not use a fill-in form with ready-made tables etc, for students to use instead of writing their own lab report. 
6. Lab instructors should tell students to unplug electrical equipment before they leave the lab.  However, the final responsibility to see that this is done lies with the instructor. 
7. A student should NOT be allowed to do make-up labs unless he has a valid excuse for missing the lab.  A valid excuse is one issued by Students Affairs.  A student who misses three labs without a valid excuse should be reported to his LLF instructor.  Only LLF instructors can report DN grade to the Registrar, with the approval of the Chairman.
The lab grading policy is as follows
  1.     Keep 50 points for the final lab exam. 
2.      There are eleven lab sessions including the CAL lab. It was agreed NOT to give points on the CAL Lab session. Each of the ten labs will then carry 15 points for a total of 150 points.
3.
On how to distribute the 15 points per experiment, it was agreed on the following:
·   5 points for the structure of the report (Title, Theory, Figures, etc) 
·   5 points for data analysis (including graph, if any) 
·   3 points for answering the questions in the lab manual. (If there are none, the 3 points can be added to the data analysis) 
·   2 points can be given for pre-lab quiz (if any), or for participation in the lab, or… at the discretion of the lab instructor. 
(Please note that this is only a guideline.)
4.
Students, after collaborating in collecting the data, should work independently in analysing the data and in answering the questions.
